
Dear Friends, 

Sonya and I understand that life comes to us as we find it, but at the 
same time we recognize that we are commanded to help our fellow man 
and specifically children.  It is our intent, through the Evanosky Founda-
tion, to make this place a little better than we found it. 

The year 2006 saw The Evanosky Foundation accomplish great things in 
its fight against leukodystrophies.  We are committed to do what it takes 
to eradicate these destructive diseases and help the affected children 
and families that care for them.  I am in constant amazement at the 
strength of these beautiful children warriors.  As a result, I would like to 
dedicate The Evanosky Foundation’s accomplishments during the year of 
2006 to these children.  We use the tenacity and toughness these chil-
dren display on a daily basis as a standard by which we operate this 
business known as The Evanosky Foundation.  May God bless these 
children and may God bless you, our friends and supporters. 

“We wait in hope for the Lord, he is our help and our shield. In him our 
hearts rejoice, for we trust in his holy name. May your unfailing love rest 
upon us, O Lord, even as we put our hope in you.” (Psalm 33:20-22) 

We Win In The End, 

Bob 

What Did We Do? 

The Evanosky Foundation was founded by several friends of the 
Evanosky family in 2005.  In 2006,  The Evanosky Foundation developed 
a clear vision of attacking metachromatic leukodystrophy (MLD) on sev-
eral fronts.  If not treated immediately, MLD is fatal, so it is very important 
that this disease be detected as soon as possible, before symptoms ap-
pear.  However, many families find out too late that their loved one is af-
fected by this disease.  With this in mind, in 2006 The Evanosky Founda-
tion created five projects to find a cure for MLD, detect it at birth and help 
families and children affected by the disease: 

1. Medical Research 

2. Newborn Screening 

3. Duke Laptop Project 

4. Jack’s Library 

5. Family Support 

You can read more about these projects, along with the Foundation’s fi-
nancial activities, on the following pages. 2
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Accomplishments 

A Message From 
Bob Evanosky 



Medical Research 

The Evanosky Foundation spent $67,500, or 81% of its 
cash contributions, on medical research.  Two key initiatives 
were funded as a part of the Foundation’s “Race Against 
Time” efforts. 

For the first project, The Evanosky Foundation coordinated 
with several other foundations and families to provide fund-
ing to complete Dr. Joanne Kurtzberg’s oligodendrocyte re-
search at Duke University.  Dr. Kurtzberg’s project involved 
harvesting, isolating and growing a particular type of cell 
known as an oligodendrocyte from umbilical cord blood. The 
unique thing about this type of cell is that it has the potential 
to stop MLD once it is infused into the body. There is also 
the possibility that it can repair prior damage!   Human 
safety trials that utilize these cells are expected to begin in 
2007 or 2008.  If these trials are completed successfully, it is anticipated that the study will be expanded to 
include additional children who are not eligible for transplant, such as John and Christopher Evanosky! 

The second project focused on developing the initial architecture for an In-
ternational MLD Registry, headed by Dr. Maria Escolar at the University of 
North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  Dr. Escolar has collected the largest amount 
of data in the world on children who have been affected by MLD.    The reg-
istry will collect information on the natural course of MLD if it is untreated, 
and this data will be used to measure the effectiveness of treatments such 
as bone marrow or stem cell transplants, cell replacement therapy or en-
zyme replacement therapy.  The registry will be international and open to 
medical professionals to use for research.  The more data researchers have, 
the easier it is for them to identify new and effective treatments for MLD.  
The Evanosky Foundation hopes to use this data to publish a paper in medi-
cal journals on the effectiveness of MLD treatment by July 2009.  
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Accomplishments 

Bob Evanosky with Dr. Joanne Kurtzberg of Duke 
University 

Bob Evanosky with Dr. Maria 
Escolar of UNC Chapel Hill 

Newborn Screening 

The Evanosky Foundation launched its Newborn Screening (NBS) effort 
in 2006, and spent $1,753 on this initiative.  Armed with the knowledge 
that the only way to truly stop the vicious cycle of MLD was to detect it at 
birth and treat the disease immediately, Bob Evanosky began reading 
medical journals, searching the Internet, and talking to doctors about 
newborn screening for MLD.  This led Bob to Dr. Michael Gelb, a re-
searcher at the University of Washington in Seattle.  Dr. Gelb’s team re-
cently developed a newborn screen test, or assay, that can test for five 
fatal diseases which are known as lysosomal storage disorders (LSDs).  
MLD is also an LSD, and Dr. Gelb is working to develop a test for MLD 
as well.   

Knowing that a newborn screening test for MLD would be available soon, Bob teamed up with Dr. Barbara 
Burton, a renowned genetics doctor at Children’s Memorial Hospital in Chicago and professor at North-
western University Medical School.  With her guidance, he attended two federal newborn screening com-

John Evanosky , November 2001 
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mittee meetings and spent countless hours determining how the State of Illinois could implement Dr. 
Gelb’s LSD tests, which will eventually include the test for MLD.  Dr. Burton and The Evanosky Founda-
tion partnered with Senator Dale Righter of Illinois, and legislation to screen for LSDs was introduced into 
the Illinois Senate as SB1566 in February 2007. 

Duke Laptop Project 

In January 2006, The Evanosky Foundation forged a part-
nership with Hewlett-Packard (HP) Corporation and pur-
chased 16 laptop computers at a reduced cost that were 
provided to each of the 16 in-patient rooms on the transplant 
unit, known as “5200”, of Duke Children’s Hospital.  The 
Evanosky Foundation also donated three gently used lap-
tops and HP donated a color laser printer.  Additionally, The 
Foundation negotiated an agreement with the Hospital to 
provide information technology support for these laptops—a 
service valued at more than $10,000 per year! 

This initiative was critical, since children are not allowed to 
leave the 5200 unit and parents must be very close for at 
least 20 and possibly 50 or more days.  A computer can pro-
vide a vital link to the outside world for these families and 
children, and let them communicate and receive messages 
of support from family and friends.  The Family Support team has reported that the laptops are being 
heavily used on the unit and during Bob and Sonya’s visit to 5200 in May 2006, the nurses stated that the 
laptops “are constantly in use, especially by the teenagers.”  One father told Bob, “My son uses the lap-
top during the day and then when he gets tired, I use it to update our CaringBridge site and do our fi-
nances.”  This is exactly what The Evanosky Foundation set out to achieve, and we are excited that the 
laptops are a positive addition to these families’ lives. 

From left: Jane Schroeder (Duke PBMT), Jana 
Campbell (HP), Bob Evanosky (The Evanosky 
Foundation), Mark Coen (Carotek), Dr. Suhag 
Parikh (Duke Children’s Hospital), Barb 
Hoskins (The Evanosky Foundation) 

Jack’s Library 

Jack’s Library provides books, movies, and magazines to patients in children’s hospitals.  In April 2006, 
The Evanosky Foundation donated over $1,500 in Usborne Books to the Duke University Children’s 
Hospital.  Because of infection control requirements, books cannot be shared between patients, so the 

books were given to individual patients.  Amber, a child life 
specialist, was very pleased to receive the donation. “We 
often do not get book donations, or when we do, we cannot 
use them because the books are not new or the source is 
unknown,” Amber said. “These books will be very welcome 
on the unit.”  

The Jack's Library program also partners with teachers who 
are educating children going through the transplant proc-
ess.  This dedicated group of teachers works with children 
to make sure that they do not fall behind in their academic 
studies.  In 2006, The Evanosky Foundation purchased 15 
instructional media DVDs, 4 electronic dictionaries, and 5 
licenses to edHelper.com to benefit the Duke University 
Children's Hospital—a value of over $1,000.   
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Durham Public Schools Duke Children’s Hospital 
Teachers, September 2006 



Family Support 

A portion of The Evanosky Foundation’s mission statement is to provide support to families affected by a 
leukodystrophy or other disabling conditions.   This is important because families are often under significant 
financial and time pressures because of their child’s disability.  Transplant costs are estimated at $600,000, 

and parents are often required to move or quit their jobs.  
Additionally, equipment that can improve the quality of a 
child’s life is often cost prohibitive and in many cases not 
covered by insurance.  

In order to address this need,  in 2006, The Evanosky 
Foundation donated funds to families going through 
transplant and provided Love Sacs to the CoACH House 
as well as an individual family.  As the CoACH House 
staff stated, Love Sacs are great for children with a leu-
kodystrophy because it allows the child to be comfortable 
and cuddle with someone else! 

In addition, The Evanosky Foundation donated over 
$36,560 in adaptive equipment, which it received from 
Edward Hospital, to Marianjoy Rehabilitation Hospital and 
the CoACH Care Center. 

Silent Auction 

In August 2006, The Evanosky Foundation had its first 
dinner and Silent Auction.  The event was attended by 
over 100 people and raised over $31,900 in net reve-
nue!  The event was very successful and made a sig-
nificant contribution to the Race Against Time medical 
research initiatives! 
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More 
Accomplishments 

Fundraisers 

LaSalle Bank Chicago Marathon 

The Evanosky Foundation was an associated charity 
of the 2006 LaSalle Bank Chicago Marathon.  Fifteen 
people ran for Team Evanosky and raised over 
$20,200.  It was the first marathon for Bob Evanosky 
and his sister, Kim Vice, and they both successfully 
finished despite bone-chilling temperatures.  In 2007, 
The Evanosky Foundation is once again an associ-
ated charity of the LaSalle Bank Chicago Marathon, 
and plans to have another strong team of runners. 

Children and staff at the CoACH House enjoying the 
Love Sac 

Bob Evanosky 

Whiplash playing at the Silent Auction 

Kim Vice and Bob Evanosky after completing 
the 2006 LaSalle Bank Chicago Marathon 



 
Financials 
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The Evanosky Foundation is recognized as a 
501(c)(3) organization by the Internal Revenue 
Service and all donations are tax-deductible.  
In 2006, the Foundation received $90,656 in 
individual cash contributions and special 
events.  In addition, it received over $43,000 in 
donated goods and services.   

All of these contributions were used to fund 
the core five projects, which included Race 
Against Time Medical Research, Newborn 
Screening, the Duke Laptop Project, Jack’s 
Library and Family Support.  In addition, over 
$36,560 in adaptive equipment, which The 
Evanosky Foundation received from Edward 
Hospital, was donated to Marianjoy Rehabilita-
tion Hospital and the CoACH Care Center.   

Overall, only 2% of the costs, or $1,787, was 
used for general expenses such as postage 
and supplies, and this amount was covered by 
donations from Bob and Sonya Evanosky.   

The Foundation believes that overhead costs 
should be minimized and as a result, does not 
have any paid staff.  In addition, The Evanosky 
Foundation has found that it is effective to 
bring together non-profit organizations and 
companies to work together on a common 
goal, such as forming a coalition to fund Dr. 
Kurtzberg’s oligodendrocyte research.  This 
allows projects to get done quickly and at a 
lower cost to the Foundation. 

Each year, the IRS requires the Foundation to 
file a tax return, known as Form 990.  You may 
view the Foundation’s 990 returns, along with 
returns from other nonprofit organizations, at 
http://www.guidestar.org. 
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The Evanosky Foundation 
2006 Income Statement 

amounts in dollars 

Family Support 

& Equipment

$1,378 

2%

Duke Laptop 

Project

$7,707 

9%

Jack's Library

$3,762 

5%Newborn 

Screening

$1,753 

2%

Race Against 

Time Medical 

Research

$67,500 

80%

General 

Expenses

$1,787 

2%

The Evanosky Foundation 
2006 Cash Expenditures by Project 

Income

Contributed support

Individual/business contribution 58,754

Donated professional services - GAAP 672

Gifts in kind - goods 42,370

Total Contributed support 101,797

Interest & Merchandise Sales -311

Special events 31,734

Total Income 133,219

Expense

Grants & Donations

Grants to other organizations 115,068

Awards & grants - individuals 852

Total Grant expense 115,920

Other expenses

Credit Card fees 650

Supplies 439

Postage, shipping, printing 650

Outside computer services 409

Travel and meetings 2,381

Total Other expenses 4,529

Total Expense 120,448

Net Income 12,771



$5,000+ 
Anonymous 
Bob & Sonya Evanosky 
HSBC Matching Gifts 
 
$2,500—$4,999 
Ramesh Kumar & Poornima 

Nayakanti 
Tim Molek Memorial Fund 
Mike & Denise Woodward 
 

$1,000—$2,499 
Christine & Joe Censullo 
Stephen & Bridget Folan 
Rich & Lisa Giemzik 
Melinda & Lawrence Lerner 
Stacey & Chris Metzger 
Steve & Pam Reed 
Ernesto & Denise Scollo 
Kim & Larry Vice 
Tom & Mary Whitney 
Ryan & Julie Willhauck 
Vlado Zeravica 
 

$500—$999 
Michael Birck 
Shawn Bolger 
Mike & Tammy DuVall 
Bob & Nancy Evanosky 
Amy & David Graffia 
Heather Horton 
LexisNexis Cares 
Jack & Marilyn Marino 
Holly & Dave Rodgers 
Paul & Johanna Sedillo 
Julie Woods 
 
$250—$499 
Phillip & Wendy Armstrong 
Lawrence & Peggy Ciesla 
Mark Coen 
Thomas & Carol Davey 
Lori & John Ebert 

Donors 

Page 6 

Menno & Keri Ellis 
Ed & Joan Hurst 
Karen Hurst 
Larry & Linda Johansen 
Yohan & JoAnn Karunarathne 
John Kelly 
Carolyn & Joseph LaMartina 
Emily & Josh McBroom 
James Moody 
Rodrigo & Janaina Ribeiro 
Teresa Riva 
Dan & Ruth Rivers 
Michael & Dana Smith 
Pat Smith-Pierce 
Larry & Colleen Sorenson 
Lance & Julie Staker 
Chris & Pat Stallter 
Carrie & Jim Stolfi 
Sue Vidmar 
Maureen Windmoeller 
Will & Beth Wong 
Lisa Zwemke 
 
$100—$249 
Mary Ellen Addison 
Nishad & Dinar Alani 
Miroslawa Babicz 
George & Alissa Baker 
Penelope Beckhardt 
Rick & Mary Borman 
Susan & Paul Budvitis 
Barbara Burton, MD 
Julie Ciesla 
Lulena Collin 
Pam & Dan Curtin 
Chris Devona 
Charlotte & Dave Dockstader 
Jerry & Christine DuVall 
Steven DuVall 
Doug & Wendy Engelman 
Karen & Steve Fedyszyn 
Sven & Anne Flodstrom 
Rutilo & Raka Flores 

Jennifer Flynn 
Global Impact 
Rebecca Graf 
Julie Griffin 
Mike Halstead 
Philip & Suelyn Hanegraaf 
Guillermo & Nina Hernandez 
Tom & Dawn Holobowski 
Beth Hoover 
William & Deborah Hopkinson 
Kandi & Ryan Horton 
Barb & Tim Hoskins 
iGive Online Shopping  
JOH Options 
Stacey & Ellie Johnson 
Matthew Kantecki 
Ann & Gary Karch 
Dr. Mary Keen 
Lora Kirk 
Ruth Kubancek 
Deanna LaMartina 
Anna Lavis 
Corbin & Debbie Lirot 
Dan & Jan Marino 
Dayton & Helen Marshall 
Sheryl Matranga 
Skip & Ruth Maynard 
Jack McCulloch 
McDonalds 
Sean & Amy McKenzie 
Kathleen Mikos 
Joy Murawski 
Carol Murphey 
Jim Nachtwey 
Gary & Carole Niederpruem 
Mollie & Gary Niederpruem 
Cheryl Overs 
Eileen Pappas 
Brian Parchem 
Steve & Melissa Peterson 
Brian & Jaime Phillips 
Christopher Prete 
Chris & Renee Price 

The Evanosky Foundation’s success is made possible by the generous  
contributions of its donors.  Thank you! 
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John Puscheck 
James Rabe & Lilah Houeye 
Sharon Randall 
Susan Riley 
Todd & Deneen Robert 
Moira & Michael Roe 
Pamela Saxelby 
Rick & Betty Schmutzler 
Nancy & Tom Schuelke 
Richard & Kathleen Schueller 
Lisa Seay 
Rahul & Laura Sekhar 
Martin & Carrie Shiring 
Patricia Spudich 
Mike & Thais Stamatopoulos 
Starbucks Matching Gifts 
Nancy & Peter Steriti 
Terry & Marcia Taylor 
Alejandra Tena 
Norbert & Sandra Thieme 
Marilyn Thompson 
Nancy Vasquez 
Michele Verhaag 
Sherry & Walter Vesper 
Dominic & Linda Vidrine 
Patrice Wessel 
Benjamin & Julie Westra 
Loice & Ann Wilhoite 
Thomas Wilkie 
Otha Williams 
Mary Beth Wilson 
Jennifer Wines 
Paula & Thomas Worniak 
Dorothy Zaba 
Andrea Zaba-Peabody 
 
$50—$99 
Tariq Abdullah 
Amy Ashton 
Steven Azevedo 
Jennifer Baldwin 
Elizabeth Bateman 
Pat Carden 

Jeanette Cataldo 
Paula Chlebowski 
Adelaide Coyle 
Chuck Damore 
H.R. Deifel 
Kim & Deepak D’Souza 
Housam Faltas 
Kevin Faulkner 
Allen & Karen Franck 
Kathleen Gallagher 
Kathleen & Edward Gleason 
Linda Gutfeld 
David Hanson 
Paula Helms 
Edward Hopper 
Mary & Bobby Johnston 
Cheryl Krause 
Phil Kretekos 
Joe & Bea LoBianco 
Ann Madea 
Florence Manning 
Linda Martorano 
Louis & Rhonda Marzinelli 
Geoff McCauley 
Lisa McDermott 
Arthur McManus 
Julie Melvin 
Darla Osborn 
Thania Panopoulos 
Karen Pernia Minauskas 
Melanie Pernia 
Nathaniel & Kimberly Pernia 
Sidney & Carole Peterson 
Rod & Krista Piechowski 
Gayle & Michael Reifschneider 
Michelle Riverdahl 
Michael Robbins 
Heather Roche 
David & Diana Rossi 
Robert Sayre 
Todd & Dana Schubert 
Rick Sciortino 
Nelson Searles 

LuAnn & Daniel Shields 
Susan Siebert 
Shawn Siegrist 
David Slack 
Ed Sterba 
Laura Swanson 
Namon Tarpley 
Kimberly Thormann 
Patricia & Richard Tuttle 
Marie Uhlenbrock 
Pat Vice 
W.W. Grainger Matching Gifts  
Peter Wach 
Mike Weigel 
Matt & Chris Winkle 
Stephanie Wise 
Meredith & Dave Worniak 
Beth Young 
 
In-Kind Donors  
(excludes Silent Auction donations) 

Phillip & Wendy Armstrong 
Brandon & Megan Bateman 
David Benjamin 
Janice Burns 
Lorrie & Mercedes Domin 
Rachel & Arthur Dykxhoorn 
Edward Hospital 
Bob & Nancy Evanosky 
Bob & Sonya Evanosky 
Girl Scout Troop 1409 
Kandi & Ryan Horton 
Lionel & Carol Lenz 
Corbin & Debbie Lirot 
Stacey & Chris Metzger 
Mollie & Gary Niederpruem 
Richard Payne 
Prager Moving & Storage 
Michael & Dana Smith 
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About Us 
Mission Statement 

The Evanosky Foundation exists for the pur-
pose of generating funds to support two main 
objectives. It will support pediatric leukodystro-
phy research as well as assist and care for 
children and families affected by one of the 
leukodystrophies and/or other disabling condi-
tions. 

Core Values 

• We believe in each child’s right to live his 
life to the fullest and achieve his full poten-
tial. 

• We are compelled by our faith to help our 
fellow man during times of extreme need. 

• We vow to be faithful stewards of all mon-
ies raised, and promise to respect individ-
ual donors’ requests pertaining to use of 
their funds. 

• We commit to being partners in everything 
we do. 

• We promise to be responsive to needs and 
requests, and to see each of our efforts 
through to fruition. 

• We will be proactive, seeking out those 
who need help. 

• We pledge our lifelong commitment to this 
endeavor. 

• Francis “Bob” 
Evanosky* 

• Sonya Evanosky* 
• Michael DuVall* 

• Amy McKenzie* 
• Karen Fedyszyn* 
• Grant Gu 
• Barb Hoskins 

The Evanosky Foundation 

P.O. Box 9234 

Naperville, IL  60567 

(630) 236-8039 

Website: www.evanoskyfoundation.org 

E-mail: evanoskyfoundation@evanoskyfoundation.org 

The Evanosky Family’s Story 

Bob and Sonya Evanosky have three sons:  John and 
Christopher, who are identical twins, and Jack, who is 
fourteen months younger. All three boys were diagnosed 
with metachromatic leukodystrophy (MLD) in early 2005. 
John and Christopher were initially diagnosed with cere-
bral palsy, but after experiencing a rapid decline in 
their developmental abilities, the family learned that MLD 
was the proper diagnosis. 

The Evanoskys were told that John and Christopher, who 
were diagnosed at age three, most likely would not live 

past the age of six. A 
few weeks later, Jack 
also tested positive for 
MLD at the age of one. 

While researching the 
disease, the Evanoskys 
learned that cord blood 
stem cell transplants 
were being used to 
treat a variety of ill-
nesses, including MLD, 
at Duke University 
Medical Center in Dur-

ham, North Carolina.  After an evaluation by the doctors at 
Duke, Jack was deemed eligible for a transplant. Be-
cause  Christopher and John’s symptoms had progressed 
too far, they were deemed ineligible.  Jack received his 
stem cell transplant on April 1, 2005, making him the sec-
ond youngest child  with MLD to undergo this treatment. 

During this time, friends approached the Evanoskys with a 
proposal to form a foundation that would fund MLD re-
search and develop programs to enhance the  overall 
quality of life for families affected by MLD or other leu-
kodystrophies. Thus, The Evanosky Foundation was for-
mally established in June 2005.  

The Evanosky Family does not receive any direct benefits 
from The Evanosky Foundation. 

2006-2007 Board Members 

*current board member 


